REPORT TO PARISH COUNCILS DECEMBER 2013
THE BUDGET
Since 2010, we have saved £127 million, with plans set to save another £74 million over the next few years. Despite this, further cuts to our budget by Central Government mean we must find another £64 million, bringing the total reduction to £265 million. The exact figure will not be known until the Local Government Settlement that is due on 19th December.
We have held 6 public meetings across the county, called Talking Oxfordshire. They were attended by over 1,000 residents with over 400 responses to the online consultation.  The draft proposals will be published on 6th December, ahead of the Performance Scrutiny Committee on 16th December. There will then be a period of consultation with Cabinet agreeing its budget on 28th January 2014. The proposals will then be debated by all councillors on 18th February 2014 when a Budget is set by the full Council. 

 
BUDGET LETTER TO MINISTERS

During the public meetings, there were calls to challenge Central Government over the amount of funding that had been removed from Oxfordshire. The Council’s Cabinet is always in close contact with the six Oxfordshire MPs, and even more so during the Budget process.

At the Full Council meeting on 5th November, Councillors of all parties agreed that I, as Leader of the Council, write to the Prime Minister, the Chancellor of the Exchequer and the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government, asking for a fairer funding formula for Oxfordshire.
Part of the Minister’s reply states, ‘We have consulted on the local government settlement for 2014-15 and 2015-16 and exactly how Revenue Support should be distributed, in the usual way. We are grateful for Oxfordshire’s response to this consultation and we are considering this at present.’
In other words, we have to work within the financial framework we already have.

HOME TO SCHOOL TRANSPORT
As reported in November, public meetings are being held across the County. I will be available at each meeting to answer your questions, alongside senior council officers Roy Leach (School Organisation & Planning Manager) and Neil Darlington (Admissions and Transport Services Manager). The remaining meetings are:
	Venue
	Date
	Time

	Icknield Community College
	2nd of December 2013
	7:00pm - 8:30pm

	Wheatley Park School
	4th of December 2013
	7:00pm - 8:30pm

	Burford School
	9th of December 2013
	7:00pm - 8:30pm

	Larkmead School
	10th of December 2013
	7:00pm - 8:30pm

	The Faringdon Community College
	11th of December 2013
	7:00pm - 8:30pm

	The Warriner School
	12th of December 2013
	7:00pm - 8:30pm


NATIONAL ADOPTION WEEK

The County Council is encouraging more people to consider whether they could change a child’s life by becoming an adopter. Following National Adoption Week (4th to 10th November), the Council’s Adoption Team wants to hear from anyone interested in finding out more – especially those willing to adopt older children, children with disabilities and siblings who need to stay together.
Cllr Melinda Tilley (Cabinet Member for Children, Education and Families) says ‘we welcome applications from a diverse range of people with different backgrounds and experiences – so it’s important that people don’t assume they are unsuitable and automatically rule themselves out.’

To find out more visit www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/adoption or call 0800 783 5724
THRIVING FAMILIES PROGRESS
With the support of the Government, Oxfordshire has been running a project called ‘Thriving Families’. This aims to identify the most troubled families in society and directly tackle problems such as crime and antisocial behaviour, poor school attendance and unemployment. It is also aimed at making long-term savings by reducing the financial burden these issues place on society.
Families are assigned a dedicated worker from the county council’s Thriving Families team who acts as the single point of contact. The worker liaises with other agencies to deliver an agreed plan of action geared towards achieving specific results. Families’ progress is measured through real-terms improvements in school attendance, behaviour, and reductions in levels of offending over a sustained period of time.
So far 55% of the 558 families the Council has worked with have turned their lives around. This makes Oxfordshire the tenth best nationally, and fourth when the number of families making progress is taking into account.

The council has invested £1.6million in the scheme and is on course to secure a further £3million through the Government’s ‘payment by results’ model for work to continue in future years.
READY FOR WINTER

We have enjoyed the best summer since 2006 but the weather is changing, with a noticeable drop in the temperature. The County Council has been planning the winter maintenance programme throughout the summer to be ready for the frosts that will occur. All grit bins should be full but please contact us if any in your area have not been filled.  We work with Town & Parish Councils so that they have plans in place to assist in clearing the snow during the bad weather. There will be a series of road shows during October to explain what is available. If you require further information, please contact Paul Wilson, the Adverse Weather Manager.
FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES

There are a number of funds available to local organisations in the Division. 

· Councillors Community Budgets

We have continued to fund these popular local funds to support local organisations. If you know of any organisations that might be interested, please contact me or seek further information at http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/councillor-community-budgets
· Area Stewardship Funding

This is continuing but is now organised differently. I will attend meetings with other councillors in my locality to pool our funds together for greater effect where possible. The funding is used to finance highway issues in particular and I meet with the Bicester & Kidlington Councillors in my locality meetings on a regular basis to consider potential projects. I am always happy to receive requests.

· Chillout Fund

We have continued a £100,000 fund to support projects for children and young people. More at http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/chill-out-fund-youth-activities-and-projects 
I wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
Ian Hudspeth

07956 270 318
